
 

Newsletter 

8th September 2023 

Weekly Reflection  

We heard in the Gospel, in our New School Year Mass today about being a shining 
light to everyone around us. We remember our school mission statement and that 
Jesus is the shining example to us all.  

'Jesus is the centre of our lives, our learning and friendships. 

in a safe, happy and caring community where all are welcome.' 

We ask that God gives us the strength and wisdom to embrace the opportunities 
that lie ahead of our school community this year and the Holy Spirit to guide us 
on our paths.  
 
Welcome to the new school year 
 
The children have made a wonderful start to the new school year and I am very 
proud of how well they have coped with the soaring temperatures.  They have been very positive and happy in 
their attitudes to school and pleased to be back together. We have spent the week settling in and getting used 
to new teachers, adults, classrooms and routines. We have finished our week with a very uplifting Mass to begin 
our new school year. 
 
Welcome to our new children 
 
We have lots of children, who have started with us across the school and we wish them a warm welcome. We are 
especially excited to welcome our brand new Reception children on Monday as they begin their Holy Cross    
journey. 
 
Clubs 
 
We will be starting clubs on Monday 18th September. Emails to confirm your child’s place will be sent out next 
week or when you book, using Book When. Please do not send your child to a club if you have not had the         
confirmation email from the school or Book When.  
 
Please note Karate club start next week.  
 
Mary’s Spiritual Garden 
 
We are delighted to have a beautiful new 
prayer space at the front of the church 
dedicated to Mary our Mother. This is a 
precious and peaceful space and we ask 
that parents and pupils treat this space 
with  respect by not walking in it or picking 
up the stones. We encourage parents to sit 
a while and pray with Mary. 
 
 



End of Day Lining Up 
We are getting used to our pick-up arrangements at the end of the day and I think that we have now all got into 
a good routine. Please wait behind the cones for your child’s class teacher to see you and then release your child 
to you.  Thank you for your support with this. 
 
Healthy Snack 
As parents and Carers know, we have a healthy snack policy at Holy Cross.  Children may bring fruit and or     
vegetables to school for their snack and we would encourage parents to get reluctant fruit or vegetable eaters 
to enjoy these foods at home. This is in line with the Essex Healthy Schools guidance. If your child does not 
have the correct snack they may be hungry in the middle of the morning. 
 
Uniform 
This has been a tricky week for uniform as it has been incredibly hot. Next week the temperature is to return 
to a warm more manageable level. Parents may choose summer or winter uniform but not a combination of the 
two. The length of girls’ skirts must be to the knee and if your child is wearing a shirt they must have a school 
tie. For further information please visit our school website:  
https://www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk/page/?title=Uniform&pid=101 
 
Hats and Water Bottles 
Whilst we still have sunny weather we ask that children have a hat in school as they will be outside a lot in the 
daytime. It is very important that your child stays hydrated throughout the day so they must have a refillable 
water bottle in school only with water in. No juice or Prime Drinks please. If your child has an expensive Air Up 
bottle, please name it as there are many in school and your child will need to identify theirs easily. 
 
 
Helping Hands 
Our sincere thanks to Kaci in Year 3’s parents who came along just at the right time yesterday when we were 
trying to sort out a problem with the school gate. They very kindly then cam back early and Kaci’s dad used his 
expertise to fix the problem. This was much appreciated by us all. 
 
Seesaw and Tapestry 
Children have all had their new log ins and we encourage parents to try and log on to the platform, to check if 
there are any problems.    
  
 Parent Code of Conduct 
As part of starting the new year we ask staff to sign a Code of Conduct and as parents are part of our school 
community, we will be sharing a Parent and Carers Code of Conduct with you. We ask that everyone in our school 
community follows this please. 
 
Gardening Club                                                                                                    
Gardening club were very excited to return to school to discover our flourishing vegetables.  

https://www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk/page/?title=Uniform&pid=101


  

 

 

Gospel Value Awards  

 

 

Congratulations to the following children who received the Gospel values certificate this week. 

     

 Dragonflies: Gray    Grasshoppers: Alexandra     

 Hedgehogs:   Luca    Squirrels:  Amelia  

 Badgers:  Tawana   Foxes:  Keziah   

 Hares:   Gracie   Rabbits:  Livia       

 Kingfishers:  Ella    Robins:  Praise                                   

 Eagles:   Mason   Owls:   Samuel     
                 
                 

Congratulations to the winners of the KS1 Attendance Award,          
Grasshoppers, achieving a fantastic 100% attendance. Well done! The  
winners of the KS2 Attendance Award, are Robins, attaining 99%      
attendance. Well done!  

Please ensure you are sending your child into school everyday, unless 
they are not well enough to attend. Attending school is so  important 
and makes a huge difference to your child’s learning. The gates open at 
8:30am until 8.50am.  

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am       
either by telephone or using the Pupil Asset report absence       
option on every day of absence. We need full details of why your 
child is  unable to attend school. We are frequently having to    
contact  parents, to find out why their child is absent from 
school. If you do not notify us of the reason for your child’s       
absence it may not be authorised.   

Butterflies   

Ladybirds   

Dragonflies 92% 

Grasshoppers 100% 

Hedgehogs 96% 

Squirrels 97% 

Badgers 95% 

Foxes 98% 

Hares 98% 

Rabbits 98% 

Kingfishers 98% 

Robins 99% 

Eagles 91% 

Owls 98% 











 

 

 

 

Based on the gospel for Sunday 10 September, Twenty-third Sunday in Ordinary Time: Matthew 18:15-20   

“If your brother does something wrong, go and have it out with him alone, between 

your two selves.”   

In a world afflicted by conflict and division, Jesus calls us to the challenging path of courageous          

conversation and reconciliation.  

 

When trust is fractured or a relationship broken, it can be difficult not to nurture our resentment or air 

our grievances in gossip. But Jesus calls us to model to our divided world a different way of handling      

disagreement and hurt.   

 

The path is not easy. It demands vulnerability, love and patience. We are called to help one another to see 

our common sinfulness and to move to repentance and renewal. As Pope Francis has written, “Unlike      

disagreement and conflict, persistent and courageous dialogue does not make headlines, but quietly helps 

the world to live much better than we imagine.” (Fratelli Tutti #198) 

 

In this challenge, we can find help in the final words of the gospel passage: "For where two or three meet 

in my name, I shall be with them."  Jesus has opened the way of reconciliation, restoring our relationship 

with God, and continues to be present and at work among us now. Let’s pray for grace to open our hearts 

to participate in his work of healing and reconciliation.   

Loving God,  

Give us hearts full of courage and hope  

so, guided by your grace,  

we may join your work of reconciliation.  

Amen.   

The Words of Pope Francis 

The Word always brings us back to what is essential to faith:       
allowing God to love us so as to make our lives an offering of love. 
For love alone truly quenches our thirst.  











 

Menu week 2      Diary Dates      

Monday 11th September 

Eagles swimming 

 

Tuesday 12th September 

 

Wednesday 13th September 

Year 6 visit to St Marks  

Year 6 parent meeting with St 
Marks 14:30 at Holy Cross 

KS1 Karate  3:15 - 4:15 

 

 

Friday 15th September 

KS2 Assembly 9:00 

KS1 Assembly 14:30 

 

Happy Birthday this week to… 

Justin, Riley, Blake, Olivia, Charlie,           
Vienna-Baye, Arthur, Sofia, Gracie and 
Clara 

 

Golden Awards: 

Dragonflies:    Yohanna, for working hard and settling well into Year 1 

Grasshoppers:  Kweku, for his fantastic start to Year 1 

Hedgehogs:  Cristina, for working hard and trying her best  

Squirrels:   Jonny, for making a fantastic start to Year 2   

Badgers:   Blousey, for her fantastic contribution to our class discussions 

Foxes:   Roman, for great participation in class discussions  

Hares:   Jackson, for his amazing attitude in maths 

Rabbits:   Blake, for working hard and showing a mature attitude to Year 4 

Kingfishers:  Zion, for settling in well to Kingfishers and Holy Cross 

Robins:   Aroha, for making fantastic contributions to our class discussions 

Eagles:   Mollie, for settling in so well at Holy Cross 

Owls:    Kayla Umaru, for a fantastic start to Year 6  

    

 

Wishing everyone a lovely weekend. 

              Mrs A Kerrell   

 

Thursday 14th September 

KS2 Karate  3:15 - 4:15 

 

 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    


